

THE PRESIDENT OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY

18 January 2019

Excellency,

Further to my letter dated 21 November 2018, in which I informed Member States of the appointment of H.E Mr. Christian Braun, Permanent Representative of Luxembourg, and H.E. Mrs. Lana Zaki Nusseibeh, Permanent Representative of United Arab Emirates, as Co-Chairs of the Intergovernmental Negotiations (IGN) on the question of the equitable representation on and the increase in the membership of the Security Council and other matters related to the Security Council, I have the honour to enclose herewith a letter from the Co-Chairs concerning the date for the first meeting in the framework of the IGN.

I followed with close interest the views expressed at the plenary debate on 20 November 2018, and I look forward to your active participation and cooperation in the proceedings of the Intergovernmental Negotiations during this session.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.

María Fernanda Espinosa Garcés

All Permanent Representatives and Permanent Observers to the United Nations New York